Net Metering with GMP

From Green Mountain Power’s Website
Any solar installation can establish a net metering group that share the credits generated from that solar array. Group members do not have to be connected to the generation source, and they can be located anywhere within the GMP service area.

Shared credits are split among the group members using the percent method. The purpose is to assign whatever percent was allocated to the customer’s bill each month regardless of what it takes to pay the bill to zero dollars.

Credits are applied in kwh form at the time of billing for all group members. The kwh then get applied and then monetized. (kwh = kilowatt hours)

To create a new group with GMP, complete the Group Billing Details Form. This form only needs to be submitted to the utility.

Further information from Calls and Emails with the GMP Net Metering Staff
· We can list as many GMP accounts as we want to receive the power generated.
· We need to designate by percentages how much of the power generated we want each account to receive.
· The town currently has three accounts: Town Office, Meeting House, and Town Garage.
· These three currently do not use as much electricity as we would generate with an array that covered the T.O. roof. 
· We can add and subtract accounts up to four times per year. We can change the percentages up to four times per year. 
· If during any monthly billing period we generate more than we use, the credits are rolled over and retained for the next 12 months. 
· Much of the excess energy generated in the summer can be used in the winter, but in the beginning, our three buildings are unlikely to use all that we generate. 
· We cannot sell excess energy, but we can give it away. To start, we can give away anticipated excess energy to the Fire Company or any nonprofit(s) with a GMP account that we choose.
· The accounts in our net metering group cannot include any accounts that receive net metering credits through another net metering group. (The Windham Elementary School is a member of its supervisory net metering group, so we cannot include them.)

More details are available online from GMP and the Vermont Public Utility Commission (PUC). 

